Fall 2013 Selectmen invited the Lisbon fire chief to a meeting to discuss Lisbon taking over fire services. No previous discussion or questions regarding this had been posed to Chief Harry McGovern.

March 2014 Select Board postponed discussion of department finances until after town meeting. Chief McGovern had answered questions posed to him.

April 2014 Chief McGovern attended Select Board meeting to discuss financial questions posed. An attorney for the town was there to present him a list of demands, including surrender of \$98,000 from LVFA account.

May 2014 both lawyers discussed the issue and contacted the AG's charitable trust division.

operations.

June 2014 Notice was served that the LVFD bank and savings accounts would be frozen with no access for FD

2014 June 30, 2018 LVFA and AG office met. It was determined that private donations and fundraised monies cannot be turned over to the town.

July 2, 2014 Select Board, LVFA, LVFD met to discuss a transfer of the donated and fundraised monies to a charitable trust managed by the Trustees of the Trust Fund. (not Select Board)

March 2017 A warrant article appears by petition to contract Lisbon for fire services. It was taken around town for signatures by a member of the Select Board.